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* Correspondence Only



1) The meeting was called to order by the chair at 1:34 PM.



2) Members and guests introduced themselves.



Roster Check

Fred Brown requested membership of the subcommittee.  He has joined the Revision of Fuse Standards working group.

 

Approval of October 11th 2000 minutes

Minutes were accepted as circulated.



5) Report from the Chair

Tim Royster reported on the ADSCOM meeting.  One of the principal topics of discussion was harmonization with IEC.  Tom Tobin has proposed a strategy that involves

a)	Accept the equivalent IEC standard, or

b)	Accept the appropriate IEC standard and create a domestic standard which just contains exceptions, or

c)	If a) and b) are not possible, keep our US document and persuade IEC to accept our point of view.



Switchgear was looking for a response from the subcommittees, preferably for the main meeting the next day. Tim commented that for something like Sectionalizers and Reclosers it is relatively easy to get IEC to accept our standard because there is no equivalent IEC standard.   However several members of the subcommittee felt that the IEC fuse standards were sufficiently different from our standards that we could not accept them as they are, and experience has shown that the Europeans (who dominate the fuse committee – see John Leach’s comments under IEC liaison) are extremely reluctant to make any changes to accommodate our concerns.  The group re-iterated that it is our intention to harmonize with IEC where possible, and continue to try and influence IEC standards to better reflect worldwide fuse applications, but this may be a very difficult task.  In the mean time, it will probably prove impossible to give up our IEEE/ANSI documents.



Tim reported that we are encouraged to address more issues relating to wear and maintenance in our standards.  However some people expressed doubt that such topics, in more detail than we already have in our fuse guide, was appropriate, and they were best left to manufacturer’s and users documentation.



Members are encouraged to participate in electronic balloting.  The switchgear web site will have a link to documents describing the procedures to be followed, and members were encouraged to check that their personal information, particularly e-mail addresses, was correct.



The technical council is asking for volunteers for two committees, “Emerging Technologies” and “Policy Development”.



The common clauses group is still working on a document that they hope to ballot quite soon.  They are also close to putting together a document to give equivalent terms between IEC and ANSI documents e.g. Earthing = Grounding.  It is still unclear how altitude correction factors will affect our C37.40.



The PES is going to change the way it holds meetings.  Starting in 2003, instead of a Summer and Winter meeting there will be a meeting the first week of May, traditionally when we meet.  We do not intend to meet at the same time, and will probably separate our meetings by at least two weeks, before or after the PES meeting.



The ASC C37 meeting took place on Tuesday evening. The main issue discussed was rewriting procedures to stop a vote by one delegate from a block preventing the passage of a document.  Since the IEEE block had been unable to discuss this issue with the switchgear membership, a new ballot may be necessary. 





6) Working Group Reports



a)	Revision of Fuse Standards -- John Leach reported that the Working Group met on May 23rd 2001, with 12 of 18 active members present, and five guests.  He reported that C37.41 has been printed. The PAR for C37.40 has been approved, and the negative on the reaffirmation of the existing C37.40 withdrawn. The definitions for the new C37.40 were discussed and it was agreed that this effort would be brought to a close by the middle off 2002.  If the altitude correction factor controversy has been resolved, the document will be balloted.  If the common clauses working group have been unable to resolve the problems with altitude correction factor, the document will be held until such time as this issue has been resolved.  It was agreed that the next standard to be addressed would be C37.48 as we have already agreed to make certain changes based on comments from EEI. Members have been asked to review C37.48 and to look for areas that need improvement. 



b)	Full Range Fuses -- Frank Muench reported that the working group did not meet since the C37.48.1 document has not been re-balloted.  Since the last meeting, figures have been edited and draft 15 prepared for re-circulation.  This should be done before the fall meeting.





7) Report of Liaison to Other Committees



a)	NEMA -- Kris Ranjan reported that the NEMA committee met on Tuesday May 23rd 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. with four members and eight guests.  He reported that John Collins has been appointed NEMA Secretary for this committee.  Harmonization with IEC documents was the subject of considerable discussion.  Standards C37.46 and C37.47 are ready for printing, but the change in Secretary has stalled these documents.  It was decided that NEMA documents destined to the ANSI standards in the C37.4- series would be sent to members of the High-Voltage Fuse Subcommittee for review, as a courtesy, during the end stages of balloting. 

b)	ER&P COMMITTEE -- Tim reported that there is a new electronic version of the personal data form posted on the switchgear web site.  Members are requested to submit this information before the next meeting (existing submissions are not available online for corrections or additions).

c)	COMMON CLAUSES-- see previous comments



 8) Report of IEC Activities -- John Leach reported on events of the last seven months (see attached report).  The main thrust of the points of discussion concerned the difficulty that we are faced with in trying to get our concerns addressed within IEC standards, dominated as they are by Europeans.  Members expressed concern over the counterproposals that Phil Rosen has made to the USA proposals.  It was felt that his suggestions on elevated temperature testing were unacceptable, and that we should endeavor to get our concerns addressed by limiting our proposals to fuses containing organic material.  Since most Europeans do not manufacture such fuses, they would have fewer objections to including testing for such devices in the IEC standards.



9) Unfinished Business  -- None



10) New Business: None 

  

11) Future Meetings:    					

		

		Quebec City	September 30th - October 4th, 2001

		Newport, RI (Newport Marriott)	April 28th  - May 2nd 2002

		 (?)		Fall 2002



13) The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,





			                       		 John G. Leach, Secretary
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The first meeting of Maintenance Team 3 (MT3) for IEC 60282-1 (High-Voltage Current Limiting Fuses) was held in Paris, France on March 19th and 20th, 2001.  The maintenance team is composed primarily of people who were members of the former working group 3, and the main purpose of the meeting was to discuss technical items that were generated by the revision of IEC 60282-1, when it was circulated as a CD, together with proposals from the USA.  



It was reported that the FDIS of IEC 60282-1 should be circulated in June.  The issue of maintaining three subcommittees (SC 32 A, B, and C) under a largely inactive main committee TC32, was again raised.  There is some talk of moving SC32A into switchgear, under TC17.  There was no enthusiasm in the MT for making any changes.



The main items for discussion were the USA proposals and the Australian comments, together with comments from Poland, Spain and Germany.  The US proposals fell into three categories - a) Recovery Voltage Duration, b) Fuses Subjected to Surrounding Temperatures in Excess of 40OC, and c) Parallel Fuse Testing.  There is great reluctance on the part of the Europeans, who dominate the MT, to making any changes to the standard that would require them to perform additional tests.  



a) Recovery Voltage Duration, for fuses containing organic material

The group was generally favorably disposed to our first proposal, and compromise wording, excluding small components not close to the fuse elements, was therefore agreed-upon. 



b) Fuses Subjected to Elevated Temperatures

There was opposition from the UK for this proposal. The UK and USA will attempt a compromise before the next meeting of the MT (in September 2001).

  

c) Parallel Fuses

There was again opposition from the UK on our proposal.  It was suggested that a note be put in the application guidelines suggesting that the manufacturer be consulted for parallel applications; again the UK and USA will attempt a compromise.



After tabling two of the three USA proposals, inputs from Australia were discussed, however since there was no Australian representative present, most of their proposals were dismissed after each item was briefly discussed.



The It (take over) current was discussed, and the USA was invited to submit our wording for the equivalent tests as there was general agreement that our description of a test method was better.  (The present IEC wording was originally adopted over USA objections). 



Dr. John G. Leach, Technical Advisor

(5-16-01)
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